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For the 7-12 building there was an alternate bid for a PA system in the auxiliary gym that 
was not accepted. It is advantageous to have a PA system in that gym. I met with B&B 
Communications to see if the system in our current auditorium and/or PVIS gym can be 
repurposed to the auxiliary gym. B&B won the audio-visual contract for the 7-12 building. 
They confirmed that they will be able to move the Clair Bro speakers to the auxiliary gym 
and reconfigure the system to function for the gym.  
 
The Paradise Elementary fire suppression pump failed for the second time. Dustin and I 
met with three Siemens specialists onsite to witness the test and discuss possible 
options. A replacement or re-build is likely around $100,000. There is a reasonable 
possibility that there is a silt buildup problem in the vault around the pump propellers 
restricting water flow. For an estimated $5,000 we are going to get the tank cleaned and try 
to jet/vac the pump vault, then retest the pump.  
 
 

 
  



Progress Pictures since June 3 ... 
 

 


